
From: Thomas Vainio-Mattila  
Sent: Monday 30 January 2023 17:29 
To: David Matthews <D.Matthews@epa.ie>; Marie O'Connor <M.O'Connor@epa.ie>; Eve O'Sullivan 
<E.O'Sullivan@epa.ie>; Ray Cullinane <R.Cullinane@epa.ie> 
Subject: RE: Pre-Application Meeting - Murphy Concrete 
 
Hi Dave, 
 
The Technical Amendment proposal was submitted to the EPA via EDEN end of 2022. By when can 
we expect a response from the EPA? 
 
Kind regards, 
Thomas 
 
Thomas Vainio-Mattila  
Principal 
Geosyntec Consultants Ltd 
  
 
From: Thomas Vainio-Mattila  
Sent: Thursday 13 October 2022 17:16 
To: Marie O'Connor <M.O'Connor@epa.ie>; Eve O'Sullivan <E.O'Sullivan@epa.ie>; Ray Cullinane 
<R.Cullinane@epa.ie>; David Matthews <D.Matthews@epa.ie> 
Subject: Pre-Application Meeting - Murphy Concrete 
 
Dear All, 
 
Thank you for meeting with us on Monday in relation to the Murphy Concrete facility in 
Gormanston, Co Meath. 
 
We are preparing the Technical Amendment application for a ‘clerical amendment’, i.e. a tonnage 
increase for inert material accepted at the site, as per our discussions. 
 
Our ecologist have advised us that an AA Screening cannot be carried out for something that has 
already happened, i.e. the material above the – currently licensed volume – has already been used 
for the Site restoration.  We were advised that an Ecological Impact Assessment would be better 
suited for this scenario. 
 
It is our understanding that the TA application cannot be submitted without an AA screening – could 
you please advise how we should proceed. 
 
Kind regards, 
Thomas 
 
Thomas Vainio-Mattila  
Principal 
Geosyntec Consultants Ltd 
Unit 10, Northwood Court 
Northwood Crescent  
Santry 
Dublin, D09 W8DT 

mailto:D.Matthews@epa.ie
mailto:R.Cullinane@epa.ie
mailto:R.Cullinane@epa.ie
mailto:D.Matthews@epa.ie

	From: Thomas Vainio-Mattila  Sent: Monday 30 January 2023 17:29 To: David Matthews <D.Matthews@epa.ie>; Marie O'Connor <M.O'Connor@epa.ie>; Eve O'Sullivan <E.O'Sullivan@epa.ie>; Ray Cullinane <R.Cullinane@epa.ie> Subject: RE: Pre-Application Meeting -...
	From: Thomas Vainio-Mattila
	Sent: Thursday 13 October 2022 17:16 To: Marie O'Connor <M.O'Connor@epa.ie>; Eve O'Sullivan <E.O'Sullivan@epa.ie>; Ray Cullinane <R.Cullinane@epa.ie>; David Matthews <D.Matthews@epa.ie> Subject: Pre-Application Meeting - Murphy Concrete

